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TO: Honorable Mayor & Members of 
the Fort Lauderdale City 
Commission 

 
FROM: Lee R. Feldman, ICMA-CM, City Manager 

 
DATE: August 22, 2017 

 
TITLE: Resolution Authorizing Execution of a License Agreement with the Florida 

Department of Transportation to Allow Temporary Access to the City 
Owned Property at 2801 SW 4th Avenue - Fire Station 3 

 
 

 

Recommendations 
It is recommended that the City Commission approve a resolution to authorize the 
execution of a License Agreement with the Florida Department of Transportation 
(FDOT), which allows temporary access on to the City owned property located at 2801 
SW 4th Avenue for the sole purpose of installing a traffic signal pre-emption button 
inside Fire Station 3 and to create an aesthetically pleasing finished roadway corridor. 

 

Background 
The FDOT is currently engaged in a highway improvement project, which involves 
widening SW 28th Street to add left turn lanes at SW 4th Avenue and constructing a 
traffic signal mast arm at the intersection of SW 4th Avenue and SW 28th Street (FDOT 
Financial Project ID 437866-1-52-01).  
 
A License Agreement is needed to temporarily allow FDOT to enter onto City property 
located at 2801 SW 4th Avenue, Fort Lauderdale, for the purpose of installing a Pre-
emption Signal Button (traffic control device) inside Fire Station 3 and to connect the 
preemption button to the signal controller. Access will include the right to access, 
ingress and egress, and other rights that are necessary and incidental to the 
installation. There is no encroachment of the signal equipment or mast arm on the fire 
station property.  As owners of the property, the City is not conveying any interest in the 
property to FDOT.  

 
Resource Impact 
There is no fiscal impact to the City associated with this agreement.  All of the work is at 
FDOT’s expense. 

 
Strategic Connections 
This item is a Press Play Fort Lauderdale Strategic Plan initiative, included within the 
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Infrastructure Cylinder of Excellence, specifically advancing: 

 Goal 1: Be a pedestrian friendly, multi-modal City  

 Objective 3: Improve pedestrian, bicyclist, and vehicular safety 
 

This item advances the Fast Forward Fort Lauderdale 2035 Vision Plan: We Are 
Connected. 

 

Attachments 
Exhibit 1 – Location Map  
Exhibit 2 – Pre-emption Signal Button Detail 
Exhibit 3 – License Agreement and Resolution 
Exhibit 4 – Resolution   

 
 

 

Prepared by:  Marlon Lobban, PE, Public Works 
 

Department Director:  Paul A. Berg, ICMA-CM, Public Works 


